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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 10th May 2010
Present:
Tony Green 

Chairman


Dave Debnam

Vice President
Chris McLaren

Secretary

Ron Knight

Treasurer



Bill Barrett

Mens Captain



Karen Ashby

Ladies Captain

Stuart Harries

Elaine Harries

Helen Morris

Matt Thompson


_________________________________________________________________
1. Chairman’s Comments  

First and foremost I must thank all the club members who turned out on Sunday 2nd May to officiate and marshal at the Betty Willets 10K race. The weather conditions were more akin to the middle of winter rather than the spring. I sure that all the runners who took part appreciated your efforts.

On Thursday 22nd April 2010, our yearly beginners’ course began, with in excess of 50 people turning up on the first night. All the coaches are taking part in this course and they will be grateful of any assistance that club members can give over the 12 week period. A speed work session will continue to be put on each Thursday evening.

Well done to all the club members who took part in the two county championship races during April 2010. The Sandy 10 Mile and the Flitwick 10K. Congratulations to all who became county champions in their age ranges. Full details are contained in the monthly running report from Bill & Karen. The committee will be discussing its concerns over the staging of two county championship races in the four weeks before the London Marathon, thereby excluding runners from all over the county in taking part and supporting the county races. 

Finally well done to all 20 of the club members who took part in the Virgin London Marathon. The most pleasing thing was all completed the course. Congratulations to all who got PB’s and very well done to all the other club members who took part, you can be rightly proud of yourselves. True to my word, I was fully behind all of you!!! I also allowed a number of you longer in the pub, before the trip home!!!! Thank you for all who supported us and those who set us training programmes and ran with us through our preparations for the run. We could not have done it without you.

2. Apologies 

Apologies received from Marie Bacon
3.
Previous Minutes

Minutes of the April meeting were accepted and agreed. 
4. Matters Arising

Damage to Striders tent, repair investigations ongoing.
Club Jackets.  Supplier (Bodyline) ceased trading, taken over by Gordon Henry.  Striders current design is available, cost £40 ea. minimum order 25. 

Sail Banner – 3m = £108+vat, 4.15m = £150+vat.  EH reported Luton Marathon was looking to buy one.  Decided to purchase two, share between Striders and Marathon.  DD & EH to decide on design.
5. Secretary Report
Correspondence received

UKA Affiliation certificate 2011

Informed from England Athletics that the 'Olympic 380 BBM' starting pistol has been added to the list of prohibited firearms.  These will become illegal to own or use on 4th June.  
Invoice from Pro.Medicus for October 2009 XC Event

Beds AAA Comm mtg 14th May

XC League Meeting – Proposed 26 May

Correspondence out

Cheque £695 affiliation fee to England Athletics

Problems registering 8 members, waiting response

6. Treasurer’s Report

Forecast sheet shown. Balance slightly down on forecast, mainly due to coaches for marathon and Cross Country final but still healthy

Cheque (£18.50) received from DD for club kit

7. April 10 Running Report – Bill Barrett & Karen Ashby

Sunday 11th   22 Striders ran the county championship Sandy 10 miles with some magnificent results. There were PB runs from Helen Veira, Simon Cain and Louise Peters. Louise was also third lady in the race and first senior and vet35 lady in the county championships. To complete an extremely successful day for her that now puts her in the position of being our fastest vet 35 lady in the following distances, 5k, 5mile, 10k, 10miles, half marathon, 20 miles and marathon. A brilliant achievement Louise!  Gill McLaren was first vet 50 in the county – a first for her so very well done Gill, - Breda Haughton was first vet 65 with Chris Lamont taking first vet 55, Tony Burrows took first vet 70 – a first county championship medal for him also – well done Tony - and Jim McIntosh first vet 75. Once again we would ask that you put your results on the sheet please because we know that 22 Striders took part in this race but there were only 10 recorded on the results sheet and it is from here that we write our report.

Andy Ward and Dave Young ran the Rotterdam marathon with very good times. Andy recorded 4.16.29 a PB by 4 mins and Dave recorded 3.59.45 a PB by a little over 2 ½ minutes. Well done lads.

Sunday 18th   Paul Abbott and Jeff Dowsett ran the Aldbury 5.3 miles.

It was also the date for the Flitwick 10k which was also the county championship event. Unfortunately for many runners it was too close to the London marathon but still Striders managed to have at least 19 runners taking part and scooping some county championship medals. Dianne Blackmore was first vet 50, Judy Reid first vet 55 – which was her first ever county championship medal – Well done Judy. Margaret Chew first vet 60, Paulene Plater first vet 65 and Breda Haughton first vet 70. The men also performed well with Adrian Copp taking second senior, Gerry Taylor first vet 40, Chris Lamont first vet 55, PJ Hough first vet 70 and the Striders men’s team finished third! Well done to all.

Sunday 25th   This was the race that so many runners had focused on, apart from Phil Abbitt who ran the Zig Zag 10k,  – The London Marathon. This year we had the complete opposite of last year in that we had over 20 runners participating whereas last year we only had 9. After an early start with a full coach, we reached our destination on time without any detours! The weather conditions appeared fine for the runners with some early rain and later some light drizzle. The supporters were out in force and with strong, loud voices! After a hearty breakfast – for the supporters that is, we went to our different vantage points to spot as many Striders as possible along the route. Encouragement was given all the way and the runners all finished. Some were very happy others a little disappointed with their times but a marathon is like no other race and all our competitors can be proud of their achievements. There were 13 PB’s recorded out of the 20 Striders taking part and we feel that this is a wonderful result and shows the commitment Striders have to running. We would like to say well done to all who ran and also to Helen Morris who once again took charge of us all on and off the coach making sure no-one got lost and all returned safely. A well earned drink at the pub completed an enjoyable and successful day. A big thank you to all the supporters who went to the event, to give encouragement and support to their club mates. This is what Striders is all about and makes us the special club that we are. 

Before we complete our report on the marathon, we feel it would not be correct, if we did not publicly mention Chris Lamont. Not only did he give us cause for concern in all his kerb tripping, is he like this on his runs? But also to say thank you from the female supporters for whom he treated to a “round”. Gosh I hear you cry surely not Chris buying them all a drink in the pub? No do not fear – he paid for us to go into the public toilets! What a gentleman!

 We hope that all the marathon runners will take a proper recovery now and ensure that you do not rush back into hard training for a few weeks!¬ (Yes Bill actually said that bit!) He assures you that you will not lose your fitness that quickly, but give your body time to recover properly.

One last thing that we would like to bring to the attention of the 3A’s and ask the question, Why were there 3 county championship races in the 4 weeks leading up to the London Marathon? We feel that this is unfair to runners who would like to support the county championship races but who are naturally focused on the London. 

8. Strider of the Month.

Two members are nominated and awarded Strider of the Month for April.

Colin Smith, during the Sandy 10, came across an exhausted runner, and in the absence of a marshal in the area, gave up his own race to support this runner until the next marshalling point where assistance could be sought.

Dave Young, for his PB of 3:59:45 in the Rotterdam marathon and breaking the 4 hr barrier.
9. Ladies 5K – 11th July
RK reported 150 Medals are now available
Entry forms to previous entrants to be sent out this week

Advised by Lisa Roe that approval is given and are any barriers needed.  A copy of race permit and Liability Insurance is required.  Resp C McL

No barriers are required, BB to loan large cones

10.A.O.B.





(TG) Betty Willett (Luton 10K) – 3rd May 2010

A number of concerns were raised with the race and organisation this year.  It always was joint effort between Striders and Dunstable Road Runners, but this year appeared to be Striders, John Catlin and one other.  TG proposed a meeting with JC to discuss future of the event and responsibilities as the 2010 event was unacceptable to many of the Striders who helped out.  Example concerns were:-

· No Police attendance, required at road crossing over points by Stockwood Park.  TG & SH did this function, being abused by car drivers on a number of occasions.  The level of traffic has now increased, and it is felt that crossing runners over the road is not acceptable.

· Low number of entries

· Marshals Information sheets, No contact # for St John’s ambulance, conflicting names and roles, no maps,
· Youngsters race went wrong, poorly marked, runners ending up running past Stables to traffic lights at London Road.  Luckily an adult was with them who turned the runners round.

Comment was made that the race is a fund raiser for the local branch of Cancer research and that they wouldn’t want to lose it.   Perhaps they should get more involved?

The course needs a serious review with possible alternatives as crossing Newlands Rd at the rear of Stockwood Park is not acceptable with the current level of traffic.

(TG)
2011 Awards night – Has contacted Billy Schwer who has shown an interest in attending 

(DT) Quiz Night – Suggested that a cheaper ticket price could be made, by not offering food, or if people wanted fish/chicken chips then alternative tickets could be available.  Committee felt that this would be too difficult to administer and would remain as current format and meal (fish/chicken & chips).  Regarding the charity side of the night, Dave Thompson’s company would match any money raised for Huntingdon’s charity subject to being able to enter some (two?) teams and proof of the money raised. 
(BB) Alf Brown Handicap – 24th June


List of previous races within 12months to be put out.  Contact K Warren to see if she will work out the handicaps again.  Resp: C McL

(DD) Running Awards – Revising the target times for various colours was proposed by T Grasbi for October 2009 meeting.  At the time it was agreed that incoming committee would review.  P Abbitt,  E Harries and T Grasbi have not managed to do any work on this to date, EH & TG to review proposals for June committee meeting.

The next meeting will be held on Monday 7th June 2010 at the LRSC commencing at 7.45pm. Anyone wishing to submit an item for discussion should hand his or her written submission to the Secretary or any other committee member.
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